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 It was noted that the sports hub would add recreational value, for example walkways, 
an ecotrail and a fruit forest, as well as sporting value to the area. The CCC 
emphasised the importance of creating a facility that the local community wants to use.   

 The Forum asked about storm water retention facilities. It was noted that the storm 
water facilities that currently existed would remain.  

 The Forum raised a concern that those who are supportive of the facility may not make 
many submissions, while those who are not supportive of the facility may be ‘noisy’. 
CCC is working hard to ensure that all parties understand the proposal and make 
submissions. It was also noted that local sporting groups will be working hard to make 
their submissions.  

 The presenter noted that care would be taken to preserve the area, including 
protecting a species of frog that lives in the area. 

 The Forum asked about how this proposed sports hub links with the proposed, 
privately funded sport facility in Yaldhurst. CCC noted that it supports the proposal and 
that the investor had been approached, but was not interested in collaborating with the 
proposed Nga Puna Wai sports hub or Metro Sports Facility projects.   

 The Forum raised concerns about public transport to the facility, particularly for young 
people. The presenter noted that CCC is working with Environment Canterbury with a 
view to having a bus service at the hub. This would improve accessibility. 

 The Forum asked about philanthropic contributions to the sports hub. The presenter 
noted that one of the recommendations of the recent Cameron Partner Report on CCC 
finances recommended that a development agency be established with the purpose of 
attracting funding to the city. 

 Although there is no central government funding currently allocated to the sports hub, 
the presenter noted that Sport New Zealand has expressed an interest in the project.  

 The Forum noted its support for the Nga Puna Wai sports hub.  
 The Forum congratulated the presenter on the superb job CCC had done at bringing 

together different sporting groups to develop this proposal. 
 The Forum noted its support for the sporting organisations that are still waiting for their 

facilities to be rebuilt and noted that, as well as amateur sports, this includes a number 
of Olympic sporting codes. 

 The Forum understands that Sport New Zealand has an interest in the project, and 
encourages the Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery to recommend to the 
Minister for Sport and Recreation that he supports the sports hub. 
 

2. General Business 
  

 A member of the Forum noted that a number of members of the public had shared 
their disappointment about the cost of refreshing Victoria Square, as they consider 
there is nothing currently wrong with it. The Forum member noted that she shared this 
disappointment.  

 A Forum member also voiced concern that there is no register of earthquake damaged 
properties that have been remediated and noted that this could potentially be a 
significant issue for future generations. 
 
 

Next Meeting – 20 November 2014 
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Meeting closed 7:00pm 
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Attachment A 
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